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Thanks, Driver Services Partners 
By Mary Schmelzer 

R SVP faced 2020 with the mixed blessing of the 45th Anniversary of Driver Services and the challenge that the 
isolation required to combat Covid-19 brought!  This is where our partners were key, with each hosting a 

drive-through event to honor the drivers who deliver meals and groceries and drive passengers.  
 
Because of the senior centers and NewBridge, we were able to schedule 16 different drive-through events! 
Partners’ staff members joined RSVP staff and volunteers to applaud drivers and present them with gifts of 
appreciation for their service to their community – all at a social distance and with masks and gloves.   
 
We are deeply grateful to have partners who so graciously took on these events with us – we literally could not 
have done this without them.   Our continued program partnerships – Driver Escort, Home Delivered Meals, and 
Food Bridge – are key to service delivery for seniors across Dane County.  We are truly blessed by these 
partnerships!   
 
 
 
    Thank you: 
 
 
 

 
 

 

· Colonial Club 
· DeForest Area Community and Senior Center 
· Deerfield Community Center 
· Fitchburg Senior Center 
· McFarland Senior Outreach Services 
· Middleton Senior Center 
· NewBridge 
· Northwest Dane Senior Services 
· Oregon Area Senior Center 
· Southwest Dane Senior Center 
· Stoughton Area Senior Center 
· Sugar River Senior Center 
· Waunakee Senior Center 
· Verona Area Senior Center 
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RSVP  Board Notes  

A s we continue to deal 
with all the problems 

being dealt our way, it is 
very comforting to know 
that RSVP is still 
functioning and serving 
the needs of 
people within Dane 
County. 
 
Our Driver Appreciation 
events in October were a 
wonderful way to honor all 
these great drivers.  I 
attended the Stoughton Drive Through and what a great thing it was seeing 
all the drivers and being able to thank them for their service. Many emailed 
me their appreciation and thanks, with comments such as “Nice to see the 
RSVP staff”; “This is really something nice for RSVP to do even during a 
pandemic”; “Thanks for everything”; “Can't wait to get back driving again”; 
“Way to go RSVP”. 
 
I want to thank all the staff members who worked on this and went above 
and beyond to make this happen.  Also, thanks to all the Senior Centers who 
provided assistance and time. 
 
TRIAD is a vital part of RSVP's efforts to increase understanding by older 
adults about safety, crime, and other threatening events seniors are 
confronted with.  In part due to social isolation brought on by the pandemic, 
elders have become the focus of telephone and email scams at an alarming 
rate.  TRIAD attempts to keep everyone informed of such events to prevent 
any harm from coming to them.   Our October conference was virtual due to 
the pandemic and was well-attended.  Thanks to our RSVP staff and Triad 
Conference planning committee members for their efforts to make the 2020 
conference possible. 
 
Let's continue to stay safe, wear our masks, and social distance when 
appropriate.  
 
Richard Hoffman 
President, RSVP Board of Directors 
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